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A message from our Head of School 

 

Dear Parents and Students, 

Whereas I sometimes struggle with what to write for the newsletter, todayΩs challenge is about what 

not to write, as thereΩs so many things IΩd like to share. Should I talk about my holiday break and 

snowboarding for the first time in many years then kitesurfing in a proper storm in Parksville just a 

couple of days later? No, it kind of feels awkward and like IΩm boasting about my holiday 

when thereΩs so many people that are experiencing difficult times during this holiday 

season. Possibly talking about setting realistic, challenging yet achievable goals for New 

YearΩs? Hmm, since IΩve failed on that front, by setting way too ambitious goals in this area, IΩll pass 

on that topic too but rest assured I will be more physically active in the new year whilst regularly 
training my dogs.  

IΩve decided to write about whatΩs been on my mind throughout a good portion, especially the latter 

half of the holiday, which is spending more time with our students, considering how fortunate we 



have been throughout the pandemic and the importance of making sure we are extra vigilant in the 
months ahead.   

In FridayΩs assembly, I will be focusing on speaking with the students about how we pride ourselves 

in being a caring school community. We will further our discussions on what that looks like during a 

pandemic. We will discuss the need to listen to and respect the views of others. We will also take a 

critical look at some of the data and the potential repercussions for our community with recent 

trends. Students will be asked to consider the harm in wearing a mask more than the minimal 

expectations. I will continue to advocate for students to consider wearing a mask when they are not 

able to maintain physical distance from others, even those that are in the same learning group. 

Obviously, there will not be any punishment for those that decide not to wear a mask more than 
when on the bus or in the admin building.    

I will also inform students we are expecting new guidelines to be issued this month from the 

Ministry of Education, which we will promptly share and that we will work to ensure we are fully 

compliant.   

IΩm also going to discuss the story of David Breashears, the mountaineer that intended to hike Mt. 

Everest with a fully set of camera gear.  The key to his eventual success was plenty of preparation 

beforehand and the willingness to call off his summit attempt when conditions werenΩt right and he 

felt his teamΩs safety was at risk.  There are many links to his heroic journey and what students need 

to do to be academically and socially successful whilst being safe.  

Please rest assured that this is very much coming from a place of caring.  I am incredibly grateful for 

our communityΩs health and very much hope that school will continue to remain open through the 
pandemic.    

I appreciate there are many different views on this and can assure you that we will be sensitive to 

everybodyΩs opinions, especially to those that differ from my own.  Within my own family, we have 

had some of our most difficult conversations that I can recall in years about whether or not my 

parents should visit my sister and nieces in Arizona.  I ΨlostΩ that argument and am so grateful that 

my parents have returned safe and sound to their house in Windsor, Ontario.  IΩm delighted to 
report that they are mid-way through their quarantine and are healthy and asymptomatic.    

Please find a link to the slide deck I used in todayΩs assembly and do not hesitate to contact me 
should you have any questions or concerns. 

Please find a  to the slide deck I used in todayΩs assembly and do not hesitate to contact me should 

you have any questions or concerns. 

Mr. Dave Pontich 

Head of School 

https://sway.office.com/QVwvhkdqwsmg2EPi?ref=Link


West Coast Seeds Fundraiser ς raising funds for St. John's 

Academy's first graduating class  

 

This year we are running a fundraiser with West Coast Seeds for the purpose of raising funds for the 

2021 (first) Graduating Class at St John's Academy Shawnigan Lake. We chose this fundraiser 

because we would like to promote a program that is environmentally friendly and promotes growing 

food. 

Did you know that every packet you sell will earn 40% for our organization. West Coast Seeds 

provides Canada No 1 seeds that are untreated and non- GMO which means that it promotes 

sustainability. They have provided a wide range of their best selling vegetables, herbs and flowers, to 

give a little something for everyone. 



We are able to order all the seeds on the fundraising site https://fundraising.westcoastseeds.com/. 
Please ensure that you order from this site only, otherwise we will not earn the 40%. 

When you are ready to order, make your choices and add to your cart. Once you have completed 

your order, find our organization on the dropdown menu (St. John's Academy Shawnigan Lake). Add 

in your details (Participant) so that we can contact you when the orders are ready for pick 
up/delivery. 

Please make sure to order by JANUARY 31 to avoid disappointment. If you are unable to order 

online please contact the organizer @ teckrus@shaw.ca , for other options. 

OR 

Email your order to teckrus@shaw.ca and we can get back to you with your order total. Be sure to 
include your name, phone number and address. 

Please forward this to your friends and family ς Thank you in advance, we appreciate the support!!  

~ Graduating Class 2021 

Our fantastic students and their service to the community 

 

https://fundraising.westcoastseeds.com/
mailto:teckrus@shaw.ca
mailto:teckrus@shaw.ca


Jake 

 

 

Jake realized that there would be many young kids at home on Christmas Day, and so he decided to 

dress up his horse Luna and become an άElfέ on Christmas Day. Jake helped to sew LunaΩs Holiday 

Cheer ornaments on her horse blanket and then walked her around the neighborhood, giving out 

candy canes and bubbles, not to mention hand sanitizer for those kiddos who wanted to pet her. Jake 

walked Luna around the neighbourhood for 3 hours and managed to capture the hearts and smiles of 

over 60 children who were home with their parents, and without family and friends visiting.  In his 

own words he said άIn this world of sadness and times where we can't be with friends and family, I'm 

happy to be helping to spread some happiness.έ 

-Nicola (Jake's mom) 



Caden 

 

Caden dropped off all of the Christmas cards, St. John's Academy's students created, to Acacia Ty 

Mawr. Caden would like to say a special thank you to Ms. Martha and Mr. Nick for their help.  The 

staff at Acacia Ty Mawr also wanted me to send the students a big thank you! This small gesture 

made a huge impact on the seniors who were so happy to receive this special gift!  

- Lisa (Caden's mom) 

Lauren 

 



Lauren was able to deliver the money raised, by selling knitted hats, to the Mill Bay food bank. The 

grand total from the hat fundraiser was $527.30   Thank you so much to St. John's students, staff and 

families for all the support! 

- Fiona (Lauren's mom) 

Take care of yourself and each other! 

 

January can be a tough month for students and families. Short days, cold and wet weather, holidays 

far on the horizon, and a big adjustment back to classes. Supporting each other at home is important 

and I am always recommending a few strategies to our students to help get through these long 
winter months: 

ω Take Vitamin D. The research is in on this nutrient - it fights disease and reduces depression. 

ω Eat a variety of healthy foods. Young adults should be involved in choosing foods at the 

grocery store and making good meals at home. 

ω Get enough sleep. Listen to your body and, even if it seems very early on your clock, go to 
bed early when you are tired and sleep-in on the weekend. 

When anyone in the family is feeling especially sad or down or stressed, support might be required. 

Here at school, students are encouraged to talk with their Advisors when they aren't feeling great. 

Ms. Serena is here for students who are really struggling and my office door is always open for 

students who need a quiet space, a talk, or a tissue. Our most important school value is "caring" and 
we all need to be especially aware that the lack of sun and weather does affect most of us. 



Be good to each other. 

Mr. Nick 

St. John's Academy's Interact club 

 

After a successful first semester, the Interact Club has plans to continue its efforts for the rest of this 

year. There are several potential projects and events being planned, including micro-loans, a movie 

night, a possibly a fishing derby, among other things. To fund all of this, the Interact Club will be 

holding several fundraisers. While concrete plans havenΩt yet been made, we are excited to work 

with students, parents, and the wider school community in the upcoming months. If you would like 
to learn more about what an Interact Club is, click here. 

Thanks, 

Peter S.  

Grade 11 student 

https://www.rotary.org/en/get-involved/interact-clubs


Science 6 "Ask me anything- Ask an expert" series 

 

 



 

Odessa Grimard is a 4th year Honours Psychology student minoring in Neuroscience. This year, she'll 

be completing her senior honours thesis in McGill's Health psychology lab, partnering with the 

McGill Comprehensive Health Program (CHIP) to look at an online weight reduction and wellness 

intervention for veterans. Her prior experience includes experimental research on autobiographical 

memory and imagery, as well as on autobiographical memory and depression, with the Sheldon 

Memory Lab. Her long-term research interests primarily revolve around alleviating trauma, PTSD, 

and equitable access to mental health treatment. She aims to one day work clinically in marginalized 

communities, and to later work on mental health policy at the governmental level. Outside of the lab, 

Odessa works as a floor fellow in McGill's residences, supporting first year students as they start 

their University years. She also leads the planning working group for McGill's upcoming conference 

on reimagining the field of Global Health. Amidst these strange times, she enjoys biking around 
Montreal and baking increasingly improbable forms of focaccia for her friends. 

Ms. Ciara Corbett 

Science Teacher 

St. John's Academy's Photos 

PE 7 Class - backward shirts and basketball skills 

 



 

 

PE 8 - remembering the good old Primary School parachute games 

 



 



Physics students measure force vectors 

 

 



 

Foggy out there! 

 



 

 



Art 7 practicing Pointillism 

 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 

Notices 

Sewing Club - Looking to Borrow Machines and for Material Donations 

Ms. Julie is looking to borrow a couple sewing machines from February 1st until the end of the school 

year for her Sewing Club at the school. This CCC will be offered to the Grades 4-6 cohort. Scrap 

material donations are also welcomed, non-stretch fabrics preferred. Please email Ms. Julie at 

julie.carere@stjohnsacademy.ca if you can help. Thanks! 

Please don't forget your mask when taking the school bus 

mailto:julie.carere@stjohnsacademy.ca


Please ensure, each morning, that your child has their mask to wear on the school bus.  

Uniforms 

If you are needing to exchange or return a uniform piece, it must be done within 7 days of purchase. 

Thank you. 

Next week's lunch menu 

 

Monday 

Cream of vegetable soup/ Garlic bow tie pasta with sundried tomatoes and peppers/ Chicken wings 


